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From the desk of Village President Greg Hribal
I’m hoping that residents were only minimally 

impacted during the transition from Waste 
Management to SBC Waste Solutions.  As difficult 
as it is to work through a decision changing 
such an important service in town, the extreme 
cost increases proposed by Waste Management, 
almost 75% more than SBC is currently billing, 
was a reason to seek bids and work through that 
process.  Please visit the village website to make 
sure you are taking advantage of all of the services 
they provide. 

The Village of Westchester recently partnered 
with ABC Wildlife providing discounted services 
for the removal of wildlife from one’s property.  
Various wild animals such as racoons, coyote, 
skunk or possum are native to Illinois and cannot 
be trapped by those not licensed in the State of 
Illinois.  Trapping is generally required when 
wildlife has made a home on your property or in a 
garage.   ABC Wildlife can be contacted at 847-870-
7175 for an estimate and a review of your property. 

This year’s fall shred and recycling event was 
an extreme success, having over 200 vehicles 
come through to properly dispose and shred their 
private and financial documents.  Also present was 
Amanda Grant from the Westchester Food Pantry 
collecting donations of dry goods.  In addition to a 
full carload of food, they received cash donations 
of almost $1,500 during the 2-hour event.  Thank 
you to all that donated.  

We recently held a liquor hearing for a restaurant 
opening at 1929 Mannheim Road, the former 
Christophers Speakeasy location. Tastefull, is 
currently preparing a menu of pizza, burgers and 
wings with an area for serving drinks and should 
be opening in the coming weeks. 

Also opening soon in Westchester is WingSnob 

and Lalos Mexican.  WingSnob, a Warren Michigan 
chain of chicken wing franchises, is opening this 
month at Mannheim and Roosevelt. Lalos, a 
family run Mexican restaurant for over 50 years 
is opening on Roosevelt Road across from the 
Westchester Fire Department.

Celebrating its first full year of business in 
Westchester is Jungle Plate serving an African 
and Caribbean cuisine.  They are located at 9916 
Roosevelt Road and recently updated their menu.  
Please remember that shopping and dining in 
Westchester not only supports the businesses, 
but also helps Westchester by providing needed 
tax dollars that otherwise is collected by the 
community you are dining or shopping in. 

With winter almost here, please be aware of 
the parking restrictions involving snowfall that 
are posted on each block. Our public works 
department tries hard to plow and clear the 
roadways effectively but needs your help to avoid 
excessive snow from being left in the street.  Having 
over 60 miles of roadway to plow and salt, working 
safely but also diligently is required to completely 
clear the roads.  Those 60 miles translates into 120 
miles traveled covering both sides of the street. 

Speaking of winter, the village is once again 
partnering with the Westchester Park District 
for the annual 2-day Winter Wonderland Walk 
Wednesday December 4th and Thursday 
December 5th at the Westchester Community 
Center at 10201 Bond Street from 6pm-8pm. 
Live reindeer will be present Wednesday night 
and camel rides on Thursday.  With many 
more activities to enjoy, visit the Westchester 
Park District or village website for much more 
information. 
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Fire

Tips from the Westchester Fire Department
As we begin the holiday season 

in Westchester, please take 
a moment to plan for a safe 
Thanksgiving and other traditional 
family events.  The cool weather 
statistically brings more calls to 
the fire department as furnaces 
are started, fire pits are used, and 
turkey fryers are brought out later 
in the month.  We ask you and 
your families to have working 
smoke detectors and carbon 
monoxide alarms in your homes, 
keep a clean kitchen, and have a 
lid nearby to stamp out fires on the 
stove.  Remember to always follow 
manufacturer recommendations 
for turkey fryers and use them 
away from your home, garage, 
and decks.  Below are some tips 
on safety from the National Fire 
Protection Association:

Cook with Caution… 
•	 Be on alert! If you are 

sleepy or have consumed alcohol 
don’t use the stove or stovetop.  
•	 Stay in the kitchen while 

you are frying, boiling, grilling, 
or broiling food. If you leave the 
kitchen for even a short period of 
time, turn off the stove. 
•	 If you are simmering, 

baking, or roasting food, check 
it regularly, remain in the home 
while food is cooking, and use a 
timer to remind you that you are 
cooking.  
•	 Keep anything that can 

catch fire — oven mitts, wooden 
utensils, food packaging, towels 
or curtains — away from your 
stovetop. 

If you have a small (grease) 
cooking fire and decide to fight the 
fire...
•	 On the stovetop, smother 

the flames by sliding a lid over the 
pan and turning off the burner. 
Leave the pan covered until it is 
completely cooled.  
•	 For an oven fire, turn off 

the heat and keep the door closed.
If you have any doubt about 

fighting a small fire… 
•	 Just get out! When you 

leave, close the door behind you to 
help contain the fire. 
•	 Call 9-1-1 from outside 

the home.
The Westchester Fire 

Department wishes you a 
wonderful and safe holiday 
season!  

Stay Safe This Holiday Season: 
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A HUGE THANK YOU to all of the volunteers who helped at all of the events 
last month! 

We had two successful book fairs at WPS and WIS, along with WIS and WPS 
Math and Reading Night. We also enjoyed Parents and Pastries at WPS.

We were thrilled to have our Fall Family Dance and WMS’s first dance this year. 
And we cannot forget our fun fall classroom parties at WPS and WIS.  

The WPTC board is looking forward to WPS and WIS McTeacher Night on 
November 4. School staff will be serving orders and selling $1 apple pies. This is 
always a fun night for the kids! 

The next WPTC Meeting is November 6, in the WIS cafe beginning at 6:00 p.m.
Our restaurant fundraiser this month will be at Panera Bread in Westchester, on 

Tuesday, November 19th.  This will be from 4 pm to 8 pm.
Our events can only take place with the help of our volunteers. Thank you to 

those who have taken the time to help out at our past events. We have many 
more coming up and will need help. There are plenty more opportunities to help 
out!

We have some fun events coming up! 
Be on the lookout for these events and volunteer opportunities:

*November 4th- WPS and WIS McTeacher Night
*November 6th- WPTC Meeting 6pm WIS Cafe
*November 19th- Panera Benefit Night 4-8 PM
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Police

WESTCHESTER POLICE BLOTTER

All defendants are considered innocent 
until proven guilty in a court of law.

24-03914 - 09/09/2024 1:14AM - 
DOMESTIC BATTERY - WESTCHESTER, IL 
42-year-old man from Westchester finds 

himself charged in Cook County Circuit 
Court with one count of Domestic Battery 
following an incident. The 42 year old was 
taken into custody, processed and then 
transported to the 4th District Cook County 
Courthouse in Maywood for a bond hearing. 

24-03976 09/13/2024 - 1:44AM 
RETAIL THEFT - 825 MANNHEIM RD 
WPD Officers were dispatched to the BP 

Gas Station reference a call for a retail theft. 
Officers arrived and spoke to an employee 
who stated a subject came into the store 
caused a disturbance and stole an item. A 
subject matching the description was located 
near the I-290 expressway ramp and was 
detained. The 41-year-old from Chicago was 
cited for Retail Theft and Resisting Arrest. The 
subject was released with a Citation & Notice 
and given a court date at the 4th District 
Cook County Courthouse in Maywood, IL. 

24-03828 - 09/03/2024 4:35PM 
TRAFFIC STOP - MANNHEIM RD 
& PELHAM ST 
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. A 34 year old 
male from Cicero, was cited for Speeding, 
26 mph to less than 35 mph over posted 
Limit. The 34 year old was released with a 
Citation & Notice and given a court date at 
the 4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood, IL.

24-03645 - 08/23/2024 11:20PM 
TRAFFIC STOP - ROOSEVELT RD 
& 25TH AVE
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. A 46 year old male 

from Westchester, was cited for Improper 
use of Registration, No Valid Insurance, and 
Driving while License Revoked. The 46 year 
old was released with a Citation & Notice and 
given a court date at the 4th District Cook 
County Courthouse in Maywood, IL. 

24-03661 - 08/25/2024 3:22AM 
MOTOR VEHICLE ACCIDENT 
10300 BLK CANTERBURY ST
WPD Officers were dispatched to the area 

for a motor vehicle accident. A 25 year old 
female from Chicago, was cited for Failure 
to Reduce Speed to Avoid an Accident, 
Driving Under the Influence of Alcohol, and 
Operating a Vehicle while Registration is 
Suspended. The 25 year old was released with 
a Citation & Notice and given a court date at 
the 4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood, IL.

24-03747 08/30/2024 2:10AM 
TRAFFIC STOP 1100 BLK MANNHEIM RD 
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. A 47 year 
old male from Westchester, was cited for 
Disregarding Red Traffic Control Device, 
No Valid Insurance, Driving while License 
Suspended and Open Alcohol. The 47 year 
old was released with a Citation & Notice and 
given a court date at the 4th District Cook 
County Courthouse in Maywood, IL. 

24-03517 08/16/2024 6:37PM 
TRAFFIC STOP ROOSEVELT RD 
& OAK RIDGE AVE 
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. A 22 year old 
male from Chicago, was cited for Driving 
with an Expired License.The 22 year old was 
released with a Citation & Notice and given 
a court date at the 4th District Cook County 
Courthouse in Maywood, IL. 

24-03560 08/19/2024 7:06AM 
TRAFFIC STOP CAMBRIDGE ST 

& MANNHEIM RD 
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. A 19 year old male 
from Corryton,TN was cited for Speeding 
80mph in a 30mph zone. The 19 year old was 
released with a Citation & Notice and given 
a court date at the 4th District Cook County 
Courthouse in Maywood, IL. 

24-03586 08/20/2024 4:03PM 
RETAIL THEFT 2128 MANNHEIM RD 
A WPD Officer was patrolling the parking 

lot of the Jewel and was flagged down by 
the store manager who advised the officer 
of a retail theft of liquor that just occured. 
The Officer observed the vehicle traveling 
southbound across the parking lot, at 
which time the vehicle was stopped and 
subjects were detained. A 46 year old male 
from Newport Richey, FL and a 41 year old 
female from Cortland, IL were cited with a 
Local Ordinance Citations for Retail Theft. 
Both subjects were released with a Local 
Ordinance Citation and given a court date at 
the Westchester Municipal Courtroom.

24-03448 08/12/2024 11:26PM 
AGGRAVATED ASSAULT 11201 
CERMAK RD 
WPD responded to 11201 Cermak (BP 

Gas Station) for a call of a man with a gun. 
Proviso Central Communications advised 
responding officers that the subject was 
described wearing a multi color shirt 
and white bucket hat. Officers arrived 
and observed the subject matching the 
description walking southbound on Wolf 
away from the gas station. The subject was 
detained by police, searched and located 
a BB gun in a drawstring bag. A 29 year old 
from Westchester was cited for Aggravated 
Assault, released with a Citation and Noice 
and given a court date at the 4th District 
Cook County Courthouse in Maywood, IL. 

24-03464 TRAFFIC STOP 
MANNHEIM RD & CERMAK RD 
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. A 33 year old male 
from Chicago, was cited for No Valid Drivers 
License, and Unsafe Equipment. The 33 year 
old was released with a Citation & Notice 
and given a court date at the 4th District 
Cook County Courthouse in Maywood, IL. 
All defendants are considered innocent until 
proven guilty in a court of law.

24-03417 
CRIMINAL TRESPASS TO VEHICLE 
11201 CERMAK RD  
WPD responded to the area of Cermak and 

Wolf to speak with Store manger reporting 
a subject wearing a red shirt, gray shorts 
going inside vehicles at the BP. Officers 
spoke to the victim reported approximately 
340.00 dollars US Currency inside, when 
she came back out it was missing. R/O and 
employee went back to look at video when 
R/O spotted the M/B with red shirt and gray 
pants enter white vehicle for a few seconds 
then leave. Responding Officers located a 
subject matching the description near the 
McDonald’s on 31st Street. A 25 year old male 
from Chicago, was cited for Resisting a Peace 
Officer and Criminal Trespass to Vehicle. 
The 25 year old was released with a Citation 
& Notice and was given with a court date at 
the 4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood, IL.

24-03382 08/08/2024 8:45PM 
TRAFFIC STOP 11000 BLK 31ST ST 
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. A 28 year old 
male from Chicago, was cited for Driving with 
one Headlamp and Driving while License is 
Suspended. A Citation & Notice and given a 
court date at the 4th District Cook County 
Courthouse in Maywood, IL.

Throughout my life, my family and I 
have always had dogs and cats, and, as 
many of you can relate, it often fell on me 
to handle their care—from vet visits to 
cleaning up after them. While I may have 
grumbled about the daily routine of baths, 
vacuuming dog hair, or repairing the yard 
they happily tore up, it was always worth it 
because of their unconditional love. Every 
evening when I came home, my dogs 
would go wild at the sight of my squad car 
pulling in. While everyone else was asleep, 
my dogs greeted me with excitement, 
never argued, and certainly never left a 
long list of chores on the counter waiting 
for me! Their presence was a constant 
source of joy, and they never failed to make 
me smile.

However, with the love of pets comes 
great responsibility—not only for their 
safety but also for the safety of others. Each 

year, the Westchester Police Department 
issues 30-40 citations for dogs running 
loose. Every dog call carries the risk of an 
officer being bitten while trying to secure 
a stray or check for a microchip. We also 
respond to incidents where people and 
pets are bitten or, sadly, where a pet has 
been seriously injured or killed.

As a pet owner, I make it a priority 
to ensure my dog is safe and secure. I 
regularly check my fence line to prevent 
any escape attempts, stay outside with 
my dog until it’s time to come in, and 
make sure all gates have sturdy latches. If 
you have children, please be mindful not 
to let them walk dogs alone, as they may 
not be able to control them if something 
unexpected happens.

Over my 37 years of service, I’ve seen 
many heartbreaking incidents involving 
dogs. It’s easy to believe your dog would 

never bite anyone, but time and again, 
we get calls after a serious altercation has 
occurred.

And I’ll share a little secret with you all—I 
consider myself a pretty tough guy, but 
when I’ve had to put down one of my dogs 
over the years due to old age or illness, 
I couldn’t hold back the tears. It’s one of 
the hardest things to experience, because 
our pets really do become family. They’re 
always loyal to us. 

So let’s be loyal to them as well, and 
please, take the time to secure your pets. 
Check your doors, fences, and gates, and 
always keep them on a leash when outside. 
It’s the best way to ensure their safety—
and the safety of others.

Sincerely,
Chief Daniel Babich

Protecting Our Pets – and Our Neighbors

Chief Babich pictured with his 
daughter and his grand-dog
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Eating a Healthy Diet Is Good for You and the Environment 
     

While still working as a neurologist, I advised 
my patients to cut down and, if possible, avoid 
eating beef, lamb, and pork (all of these meats are 
from mammals, like us humans).  Usually these 
conversations revolved around my patient having 
had a stroke or trying to minimize the risk of getting 
a future stroke. A change in diet was one of many 
strategies discussed. At the beginning of my medical 
career, medical scientists understood that humans 
had difficulty in breaking down mammalian fat. The 
fats found in avian species like chicken and turkey 
are more easily digested, while the fats from fish are 
even more digestible. Plant-based fats are also very 
healthy for humans to eat.  The human body can 
eliminate ingested mammalian fat in various ways, 
but when fat is deposited along the inner arterial 
blood vessel wall, such deposits become a major 
contributing factor leading to strokes and heart 
attacks. Heart attacks are the leading cause of death 
in the USA, while ischemic strokes are the fourth 
most common cause of death.

     More recently, medical science is now learning 
that our meaty mammalian diet including foods like 
dairy products (milk, cheese) and to some degree 
eggs from chickens, are related to obesity, diabetes, 
coronary artery (heart) disease, and strokes (1). 
Thus, a vegetarian diet is better than the usual 
American diet containing meat, but a vegan diet 
(plant based diet only, i.e. no dairy products or eggs) 
is now thought to be the best diet for humans.  Such 
a diet can provide you with a longer and healthier 
life by up to 10 years (2).

      In addition, the process of producing red meat 
is becoming an import factor in creating carbon 
dioxide and greenhouse gases that lead to global 
warming - see chart showing the carbon footprint 
of various foods taken from reference 3. “The food-
supply chain is responsible for approximately 23% 
of all human-related greenhouse gas emissions, 
and (also) uses approximately 70% of the planet’s 
consumptive freshwater withdrawals and nearly 
40% of global land” (4, 5). To make matters worse, 
the food industry created foods that are now known 
to be unhealthy. For example, healthy plant based 
foods include: whole grains, beans, nuts, fruits 
and vegetables.  Whereas, foods that are unhealthy 
include: ultra-processed foods, refined grains, 
fruit juices, and foods with added sugar.  Lastly, a 

recent report documents that a plant based diet is 
16% cheaper and more nutritious than the usual 
American diet containing meat (6).

Thus, GROW is providing both vegetarian and 
vegan recipes for you to try.  For nearly twenty years, 
my wife and I have been vegetarian, but now we 
are trying more vegan recipes. I understand that 
changing your diet to plant based foods may not 
be easy. To ease into this change, consider eating 
meatless meals on 1 to 3 days of the week. As a 
physician, I wish you a long and healthy life on 
a clean Earth and a better life from eating a plant 
based diet.

References
1. Barnard, Good Medicine Vol 33, No 1, p 6-9, 2024.  
2. Shad Clark, https://thehumaneleague.org/

article/plant-based-life-expectancy  May 2022

3. https://search.app/V4ybYq3NLbkYP4cA9   
Interactive: What is the climate impact of eating 
meat and dairy? | Carbon Brief.  Adapted from Dr. 
Hannah Ritchie/Our World in Data (2020)

Musius et. al. Lancet Planet Health Vol 6, p e892-
900, 2022, 

1. Poore et al. Science 360 p 987-92, 2018.
2. Kahleova et. al  Good Medicine Vol 33, No 1, p 7, 

2024.

Quote of the Month
“To produce a pound of steak, which provides 

us with 500 calories of food energy, takes 20,000 
calories of fossil fuel, expended mainly in producing 
the crops fed to livestock.” 

Credit: Diet for a Small Planet, Francis Moore 
Lappe, 2021

Recipe of the Month
This month’s meatless meal works great for breakfast, 

lunch, or dinner! A hearty, but light meal perfect to weave 
into your weekly rotation. 

Adding at least one meatless meal a week adds yummy 
alternatives to your diet, and also makes huge positive 
impacts on our environment.  

Have a plant-based recipe you’d like to share with the 
community? 

Send it to GROW@westchester-il.gov for consideration for 
future newsletters.

Spinach and Leek Frittata 
makes about 4-6 servings

Ingredients
2 tablespoons of olive oil
1 medium leek, roughly chopped (white and light green 

parts only)
2 cloves of minced garlic
½ teaspoon paprika
2 cups of chopped spinach
6 eggs, beaten
¼ teaspoon salt
3 ounces of Muenster cheese (grated or diced)
Black pepper (add to your taste)
Instructions
- Add leek and garlic to hot oil in a medium broiler-safe 

skillet and saute over medium heat for 2-3 minutes until 

leeks are translucent. Add paprika and spinach, stirring until 
spinach has wilted.

- In a medium-sized bowl, mix salt, eggs, and cheese, before 
adding to skillet. Then gently mix all ingredients in skillet. 
Cover skillet and cook over low heat for 8-9 minutes until egg 
mixture has set.

- Place skillet under broiler for 2-3 minutes, until top 
browned and eggs completely cooked.

- Cool the frittata for a few minutes, slice and then serve 
with a sprinkle of freshly ground black pepper to taste.

Credit: Diet for a Small Planet (2021), by Frances Moore 
Lappe

Submitted by Walt Wojcik, GROW

By walt wojcik  
GROW Commissioner
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Village branch collection for November will be the week 
of November 4th – 8th 

Please note this will be the last collection until the week 
of April 7, 2025

The Public Works Department collects branches the first 
full working week of each month, April-November. Please 
see the colored section map below for your collection day.
• All brush must be placed on the front parkway by 7am 

on your designated collection day.
• Branches must be stacked with the butt ends facing the 

street in the same direction. 
• Dirt must be removed from any root balls. 
• Public Works Crews will only pass through a designated 

collection area once due to time, scheduling, and other 
workload responsibilities. We do not collect branches on 
demand. 

Landscapers & tree services are responsible for their own 
brush disposal.

Please note the following schedule for branch pickup:
NOVEMBER’S HOLIDAY RUBBISH SCHEDULE

• VETERAN’S DAY 
There will be no service delays for rubbish collection the 

week of November 11th. 

• THANKSGIVING DAY
There will be no collection on Thursday, 11/28 - 

Thanksgiving Day.
Thursday’s collection will be Friday, 11/29.
Friday’s collection will be Saturday, 11/30.
Monday’s and Tuesday’s collections are not affected. 
S.B.C. Waste Solutions, Inc. – (312) 522-1115
• If your garbage, recycling, and/or yard waste was at the 

curb by 6am but was not collected by 6pm on your regular 
day, please call S.B.C. directly to report a missed collection.
• You may place two (2) large items that will not fit in your 

receptacle (couch, chair, table, etc.,) at the curb every week 
for collection. Please call S.B.C. directly to inform them of 
large items.

• S.B.C. will collect household hazardous waste and 
electronic waste (e-waste), at no additional charge, 
including household chemicals, automotive products, 
paint products, garden chemicals, universal materials, 
batteries, long fluorescent lightbulbs, and swimming pool 
chemicals. This special collection must be pre-scheduled 
by calling 312-522-1115.
• As leaves begin to fall, please remember DO NOT 

pile your leaves into the street. This causes storm sewer 
problems which leads to flooding. Yard waste is collected 
by S.B.C. through December.

Street Parking Restrictions
Street maintenance parking restrictions are still in effect 

until December 1st. 
Snow parking restrictions will take effect December 1st 

after 2” or more of snowfall until streets are cleared. 
Westchester Tree Replacement Program
1. The Village has been planting trees on eligible 

parkways at no cost to the resident. This replacement 
program does not allow for residents to choose the species 
of tree planted, the location, the number of trees planted, 
nor are residents able to opt-out of having a tree planted in 
the Village parkway in front and/or side of their residence. 
Please call Public Works if you would like to request a tree 
be planted sooner rather than later in a parkway.

2. If you would prefer to choose the species of the tree 
to be planted, this can be achieved through the 50/50 

program. The resident can choose the tree(s) from a list 
provided by the Village, and shares half of the cost of the 
tree(s) and planting with the Village. To request the list of 
50/50 trees, please call the Public Works Department at 
708-345-0041.

2025 Construction News
• Water Main/ Service Line Replacements, Sewer Lining, 

and Street Program
o Norfolk Ave from Wedgwood Dr to Roosevelt Rd
o Pelham St from Westchester Blvd to Newcastle Ave
o	 Drury Ln from Newcastle Ave to Gardn r Rd
o Canterbury St from Mannheim Rd to Westchester Blvd
o Balmoral Ave from Canterbury St to Wight St- WM & SL 

Replacements only
• Street Program
o Waterford St from Mannheim Rd to cul-de-sac
o Kitchner St from Westchester Blvd to Worcester Ave
o	 Canterbury St from Suffolk Ave to Gardn r Rd
As always, residents are asked to call Public Works at 

708-345-0041 if an unusual amount of water is visible in 
the street or parkway. This could be a main break or water 
leak that requires our immediate attention. If after 3:30pm 
M-F & on weekends and holidays, please call police non-
emergency at 708-345-0060.

Remember… 
S.B.C. will also collect your branches if they are tied in bundles of no more than 50 pounds & no more than 4 feet 

in length. They may also be cut up into “Yard Waste Only” containers or lawn bags. These will be collected on your 
regular garbage day every week April – December.

PUBLIC WORKS
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Ashanti Signs & Graphics

This month’s business spotlight article 
is highlighting the dynamic duo of 
Nicholas and Wilma Poku, the husband 
and wife team who own both Ashanti 
Signs & Graphics and The Jungle Plate 
restaurant. While the Pokus are owners 
of both businesses, each business was 
opened because of a passion of Nicolas 
and Wilma.  Nicholas is passionate about 
art and design, while Wilma has a love 
and passion for cooking. The Pokus are 
originally from Ghana, West Africa, and 
while they have lived in other suburban 
areas in Illinois, they decided to plant 
roots in Westchester in 2015 because they 
believe Westchester gives a suburban 
lifestyle while offering a location 
near Miday and O’Hare International 
Airport, as well as various highways.  
The Pokus believe in contributing to the 
community in which they reside, which is 
a major driving force behind opening two 
businesses in the Village.

Ashanti Signs and Graphics, located 
at 9825 Roosevelt Road (just east of 
Donald’s Famous Hot Dogs), opened in 
August 2018. Nicholas originally thought 
he would pursue a career in computer 
science as he was skeptical of a career in 
art being profitable, but that view began 
to change the more exposure he got to the 
melting pot of America. While attending 
Lindenwood University in St. Charles, 
Missouri, Nicholas took classes in art 
and graphic design and graduated with a 
degree in fine arts. (As a side note, please 
do not hesitate to ask Nicholas about his 
time playing table tennis in college as he 
received a scholarship to Lindenwood for 
table tennis, helping his school achieve 
great success in the National Collegiate 
Table Tennis Association tournaments).

During his time at Lindenwood 
Nicholas began creating art for 
individuals, including a portrait made for 
rapper Nelly (who grew up in the nearby 
St. Louis area). After leaving college, 
Nicholas worked for a sign company in 
Desplaines, Illinois before relocating 
in Westchester and eventually opening 
Ashanti Signs & Graphics. They offer 
almost anything you can imagine related 
to signs and graphics, including custom 
t-shirts, photo boards, event props, yard 
signs, graphic designs for every occasion, 
business cards, LED lightings, digital 
displays, floor decals, casket wrappings, 
and many more offerings. A challenge is 
always welcomed, and the Pokus believe 
they can always meet their clients’ 
expectations. The name of the business, 
Ashanti, is a tribute to the Ashanti Tribe 

in Ghana, West Africa as Nicholas Poku 
is a descendant of the Ashanti Tribe. 
Nicholas hopes that the Ashanti Tribe 
can help contribute to his community in 
Westchester and more.

Similarly, the name Jungle Plate also has 
a deeper meaning. As Nicholas is a cancer 
survivor both Nicholas and Wilma knew 
Nicholas would have to lead as healthy 
a lifestyle as possible.  They found it 
interesting that some of the healthiest 
animals didn’t live in a city setting, but 
rather the jungle where many animals 
thrive on food naturally grown from the 
earth. While not all offerings at the Poku’s 
restaurant are vegan and naturally grown 
from the earth, there is an emphasis on 
healthy eating, hence the name Jungle 
Plate. Before Jungle Plate was established, 
Wilma leaned into her love and passion 
for cooking and started experimenting 
with various dishes at home, with 
the goal of one day getting into the 
hospitality services. After experimenting 
with various dishes, Wilma knew she 
was ready for a full menu and Jungle 
Plate opened in November 2023 at 9916 
Roosevelt Road in between Norfolk Ave. 
and Manchester Ave.

The Pokus realized that there were 
not many restaurants in the area that 
offered foods they were accustomed to 
in Ghana. That realization was a reason 
they wanted to open up a restaurant that 
would strive to offer a unique style of 
flavor of African-Caribbean cuisine into 
a community lacking such menu items.  
Jungle Plate started with a jerk cuisine 
menu and began evolving the menu 
offering a plethora of African-Caribbean 
food options. Recently, Jungle Plate has 
partnered with Chef Folashade Oguntade 
to assist in taking Jungle Plate to the next 
level in African-Caribbean cuisine by 
adding Nigerian cuisine to their menu.  
Wilma continues to work on menu 
items to both expand the menu, but also 
constantly improve dishes.  She continues 
to put an emphasis on healthy dishes 
both vegan and non-vegan.  Jungle Plate 
works to appeal to every type of eater and 
hopes to continue to grow. The mission 
statement for Jungle Plate is as follows: 
An African-Caribbean restaurant that 
seeks to connect people through great 
tasting African & Caribbean delicacies. 
Priding ourselves in introducing unique 
tropical spices & flavors that maximize 
the pleasure of simple taste, leaving you 
with a great experience that keeps you 
coming back for another thing on our 
menus.  Please stop in to visit Wilma 

at Jungle Plate and don’t be afraid to 
experiment or ask what may be best for 
your appetite as Wilma is always happy to 
help customers new and old.

Ashanti Signs and Graphics	
9825 Roosevelt Road	
(708) 203-5329			 

	
The Jungle Plate
9916 Roosevelt Road
(708) 978-4068
Website: thejungleplate.com
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